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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR 
STALLINGBOROUGH VILLAGE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 
14th MAY 2025 AT 7.00 PM AT STALLINGBOROUGH 
VILLAGE HALL, STATION ROAD, STALLINGBOROUGH 

 
Present: 
Cllr. Gilbert (Chair of the Parish Council) 
Council members – Cllrs. Sears, Hewis, Reed, Hoyes, H Scott, J Scott 
K Peers – Clerk to the Parish Council 
2 members of the public 
 

1. Apologies for absence 
Received from Ward Cllrs – Cllrs. K and S Swinburn and T Crofts, NELC. 
Received from Cllr. Paul Genney, Stallingborough Parish Council 
 

2. To receive report from Parish Council and the annual report and accounts of Stallingborough 
Parish Council 

Cllr. Gilbert went through the Annual Report which will be published on the website and a link 
placed in the next Newsletter. 
Chairman thanked all members for their work during the year. 
 

3. To receive report from Ward Cllrs., NELC 
None received as Ward Cllrs. absent due to NELC Mayor Making on the same night at Grimsby 
Town Hall. 
 

4. To receive and consider any issues raised by members of the public 
Members of the public raised concerns over the trees on the playing field backing onto Station 
Road.  Residents concerned about height of the trees and overhanging and making gardens very 
shaded in the evening.  Also concerned about any future tree planting on the field.   
The Clerk would organise a tree specialist to liaise with Cllr. Sears to visit the site and then make 
any recommendations to be brought back to the Parish Council.  It was stressed to residents that 
action isn’t taken on healthy trees for cosmetic reasons, only if the tree requires action for  health 
and/or safety reasons. 
 
Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20 pm. 
 
 
Signed: ………………………………………………………………..  Date: ……………………………………. 
 


